
ROTARY CLUB OF MENDOCINO

Notes of Meeting of May 12, 2022


A hybrid regular meeting was held in Preston Hall at 12:00 on May 12, 2022. Rotary club mem-
bers physically present included Toby, Jeff, Ray, John Cottle, Mike, Gary, Susan and Margaret.  
Leona Walden and Matt, the Pastor of the Church, were also present. No one joined by zoom. 
We had a total of 10 persons in our meeting. 


Following the pledge, fines, happy dollars and thoughts for the day we had a short perfor-
mance of a scene from the play Mr. Green, done by Pam Allan, Gus Mayono and Bob Cohen of 
the Mendocino Theater. Pam spoke to the coming program of the Theater, including the 
present run of Mr. Green, which will end on May 29, and upcoming plays including Lockdown, 
a student play, which will be from June 23 to 26, followed by The Moors, July 21, in a word, 
September 8, and native Gardens, November 3. 


At the end of the meeting, Susan suggested we attend the May 20 performance as a club and 
said she would call the Theater to see how many tickets we might be able to get.


Ray Alarcon and John Cottle were named Rotarians of the Month, with thanks from all.


Margaret is looking into opportunities for Fourth of July.  


Donna is convening the Youth Services Committee is meeting to discuss scholarships for col-
lege bound seniors.


Matt is in Fiji and doing fact-finding for some new projects there. 


Donna, Matt and Jeff are working on the final report for the “Growing and Greening” project 
which should bring in $2,400. 


Toby and Leona handed out tickets for the Dine Out Raffle. 


Preston Hall worked well as a venue. We learned how to use the big screen video for the zoom.

 

There will be a special meeting on 26 May with Jennifer Strong, our District Governor-elect. We 
urged all members to be available. Margaret is heading a committee to prepare for her arrival.   


The meeting concluded at 1:00 with thanks to all.  


____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Prepared by Jeffry Stubbs, Secretary, May 16, 2022



